

STATE MEETING MINUTES FOR 5/08/04

Meeting called to order @ 12:04 pm with a moment of silence for reflection followed by the Serenity Prayer.  Traditions and Principles were read.

ROLL CALL

	Chapter
	Chapter
	Officers.
	Outreach/Wld Cncl
	Alumni

	#1Mike
	#10 Robert
	Chair Tony
	Gino Pugliese
	#1 Charles Golden

	#2 Phil
	#11 Absent
	Vice Chair Phil
	 Judy Maxwell


	#2 Dennis Donken

	#3Derek
	#12 Micheal
	Secretary Frances
	
	#3 Annezette Smith

	#4 Frances
	#13 Stan
	Treas. Patrick-Asbent
	Sherry Burrows
	#4 Mike Molan

	#5Curtis
	#14 Cynthia
	HSC  Amie-Jo
	Alice Heartgrove-Asbent
	#5 Eric Perkins

	#6 Mitch
	#15 David
	Auditor  Blake
	Myrna Brown
	#6 Rondy Wilson

	#7 Absent
	
	Alumni  Co-ord. Myrna
	Brain Saks-Absent
	

	#8 Dennis
	
	CSC Howard-Absent
	
	

	#9 Ashley
	
	Parliamentarian Lance 
	
	


Guests:  C1:Ron, C9:James and Garry, C13: Tim C15 Donald  
LAST MEETINGS’ MINUTES

The minutes of the last meeting were not read.
CHAIR REPORT
Tony 

Thank You Olympic View Oxford House for your hospitality. You made Phil and I very welcome during our stay at the last state meeting. Thank you Chapter 8 for making us feel welcome.

Tony traveled to Chapter 11 with Phil last month for their meeting They are experiencing some troubles but Lance has been working with them. I’m confident they have or will be working things out.
Tony is helping with the workshop down there.

Tony is working with Judy and Gino, looking for houses in the Centralia and Chehalis area. We would really like to see a house going in Lewis County.

Tony would just like to point out the people you can call for help:


Amie-Jo for house issues that cannot be resolved at the chapter level


Howard for chapter issues that cannot be resolved at through chapter


Any state officer if there is an issue that involves our organization state wide

Outreach for new house issues and more but try our state reps. first


And as always any questions can be fielded through Lance, Phil, and Tony. We can direct to someone who can help.

MMSP to accept chair report 18-0
VICECHAIR REPORT

Phil


Thanks to Chapter 8 for their hospitality. 

Phil has been working with Tony and the Incarceration Committee at Cedar  Creek

MMSP to V.C. report as read 18-0.

TREASURERS’ REPORT

CASH START=12579.95
TOTAL RECEIPTS=5148.22
TOTAL EXPENDITURES=3677.40
CASH END=12406.73
CD= 4178.50 (next matrurity date is 7/10)
MMSP to accept expense reports.(18-0)

MMSP to accept Treasurer’s report as read 18-0.
BUDGET/FINANCE COMMITTEE

Blake Bippes
Blake asked for the budget and finance committee to be voting on an increase for travel expenses.

We have received a refund from World Services of $3000 (Airfare and Ground trans.)

Donations of $3100

Blake encouraged people to attend workshop. Training is important.
Blake found an error in Patrick’s report. However, the minutes reflect the accurate figures.

The CD account now has 3 signers

$5905 mpnies that was to be deposited into the CD account cannot be at this time. We can max out one and then open another to match the amounts.MM2P to table discussion until the next mtg.

State checking account now has new signers- Tony, Lance, Randy and Blake

MM2P to accept B/F Committee report (18-0)

 HOUSINGSERVICES REPORT

Amie-Jo


Amie_Jo went to Tacoma to the Ainsworth House. They got a lot worked out with the use of contracts and weekly reports to Amie-Jo.

Sacajawea house is full and back in shape.

Amie-Jo is getting lots of calls about opening new houses.
MMSP to accept H\S report as read (18-0)

CHAPTER SERVICES REPORT

Howard

Howard was absent. No report.
ALUMNI COORDINATORS REPORT

Myrna

Myrna mailed out 87 packets, which included a cover letter, questionnaire materials and workshop and campout info.
Myrna has received 12 replies either by email or mail

Scheduled organizational meeting during workshop at the Shilo Hospitality Room for Sat. June 19 th @2pm
Sherry will invite the Oregon alumni to attend also.

Received only one new member forms 

Encouraged chapters to get their forms to their houses and elect someone to act as the alumni coordinator for their chapter. Thank You Chapter 10 for following up on this.

Please forward their names, addresses, telephone # and email to Myrna Brown. My email address is mbrown@w-link.net

MMSP to accept A/C report as read (19-0)

WORLD COUNCIL REPORT

World council members:

Alice


Chapter by laws and manual change-The world council has decided to vote to strongly suggest this but won’t change it. 
Myrna

Please support Oxford Inc.   
Sherry

Sherry has new forms for contracts of residency. Please read the form on legal issues. 


MMSP to accept W/C report as read (19-0)

OUTREACH REPORT

Judy Maxwell


We now have 128 houses in the state; 27 women’s houses and 6 women’s with children houses.

The new house in Port Angeles is doing great.

The Callow and St. Croix Houses are now full.


Judy has been going with Tony into prisons for jobs and housing fair.

Judy would like you to email any new addresses or changes for the directory.


New directories and Manuals are at the back table.


Judy needs your email address if you have one.


Directory changes: Lavender Hill Tel. # (360)457-6158 and Alderwood House Tel. # (425)741-6158

Gino Pugliese


Gino gave information on the loan payments. See Gino’s report.


Ch.1- Mukiteo House- needs a new house. They have a bad landlord.


Ch.3-Indain Trail-Closed


Ch.7-Bill Wise (new house) having problems with the landlord.

Ch.10-Mount Crest is closing. 


Ch.11-Kirkland- needs to repay their loan


Ch.14-Viewpoint –is now a women’s house.


Ch.15-Simmons House is doing well.


World Donations-Please send all donations in one envelope.


As of 4/30 Gino and Judy’s contract with Cowlitz County are over. They both will continue to do their work as volunteers until a new contract is established.


Bob from Ch.10 wanted it noted that he voted not to open that house. (American Lake). Myrna, Alice and Sherry can speak to the World Council about this situation.  They asked Ch. 10 to write a letter that they could bring to the world council to pull their charter.

Tony reminded us that the chapters are responsible for the repayment of unpaid loans. 

MMSP to accept Outreach report as read (19-0)

INCARCERATION COMMITTEE REPORT

Tony


Chapter 2 and5 has been going into Larch Mountain corrections once a month giving presentations and trying to place individuals into an Oxford House.

Gino set us up and went into Cedar Creek Corrections center for their job fair day last month. I’m currently working with Georgia Harvey from Cedar creek trying to establish a monthly schedule for presentations.


We will be going into Coyote Ridge Corrections on May 21st for the same. Sherry did this last year at Coyote Ridge and we look forward to doing it again this year.

I contacted Von from Ch.12 and he sent me a list of names who would like to go into Shelton. My contact at Shelton (Michelle Walker) has cleared all of the names and I’m waiting for a call back on the dates and the times to go into Shelton for presentations.


It’s been 3 very long months of talks trying to get into the Work Release in Clark and Cowlitz Counties. I have even taken a back door approach by going through AA. After talking with Beth Sharpe, I’m convinced we will be doing presentations in both counties soon.


While at Cedar Creek, we talked to Tonya Wick and from Reynolds work release program and we are trying to work out the details about getting into all the work release programs throughout the state.

Kay Heinrich, Corrections Program Manager for Chemical Dependency Programs for the State of Washington will be speaking at our workshop during the DOC panel discussion on Saturday along with Pete Caples, Syd Clark, Cleve Thompson, Phil and I. I’ll have updates and some guideline handouts at that time. This will be a great opportunity for open discussion about the partnership between Oxford House and the Department of Corrections.
MM2P To accept I/C report (19-0)
OLD BUSINESS

Old Business
The State conference is in Vancouver (Chapters 2 & 5).

Judy will be mailing out registration forms as well as the forms for the campout.


Registration before June 1st is $20 and after $25.


The Shilo Hotel has 50 rooms reserved for us.


The speakers for the Workshop will be: James McLain, Tony Perkins, Mary Paul, Steve Shipiro, and Dr. Paulson.


MM2P to issue a check to Chapters 2&5 for $1500 for the details of the workshop. 


World Convention is in August 11th and 12th in San Antonio, Texas. The registration is $200 and the rooms will be 129 per night.


Gino will look into airfare costs.


State Association By-Law Changes (Please see attachment)

1) MMSP to accept Clean Up Section (18-0)

Changes to Article 6 was not passed (2-14)

Duties of the Parliamentarian

1) MMSP to accept the proposed duties of the parliamentarian (16-0) 

Duties of the Budget and Finance Committee

1) MMSP to accept the proposed duties of the budget and finance committee

Duties of the Chapter Service and the Housing Services Chairs

1) MMSP to accept the proposed duties of the chapter services and the housing services chairs.

MMSP to purchase a gift for Tom Dugan in gratitude for all his years of service to Oxford House.(18-0) This could be a plaque or a watch. $250 was allotted for this. Rondy is handling this.

MMSP to contribute $350 to Pathways. The check to be made out to the World Council. (18-0)

MMSP for Sherry to get 100 (approx.) T-shirts for the conference. Sherry was given $750 to do this.(17-0)

MMSP to give $125 to the incarceration committee for supplies.(16-0)

MMSP to fine Chapters 3 and 11 for not attending the State Association meeting.

Open discussion on whether or not houses should collect interest from checking and savings account
Amie-Jo and Howard are sharing the responsibilities of their positions so you can call either of them.

Jeff (ch.5) made a motion that on the proposed motion to the World Council on Relapse and Readmission that the individual not apply at the same house.

Rondy passed out fundraising info.

Chapter 8 closed a(Olympic View) women’s house and made it into a men’s house


MMSP for the State Association to loan $1125 to help with rent for this house in transition.(17-1)


MMSP to amend the first motion and make available $1200 if they need it with a promissory note of repayment.(17-0)


MMSP to give as a gift $600 to the Olympic View house.(17-1)
MMSP to accept all expense reports.(18-0)


Orly -tabled until he is available.

Workshop and Golf Tournament needs to be paid by 6/5.


Get those forms in. You can call the hotel direct for reservations. And they can be reserved without a credit card.

Please remind all the chapters to bring raffle prizes. 2-$50 prizes or 1-$100 prize

Please bring a donation for the speakers expenses. They are asking for $10.

 Please let Judy know if you would like to volunteer.

DASA has $1200 in limbo due to contracts.

T-shirts are not ready. May use old logo.

MM2P to keep the logo for the T-shirt generic. (19-0)

Reminder: Please turn off all cell phones before the meeting. Thanks Fran.

MMSP: to accept Old Business. (18-0)

New Business

MM2P to have the State pay for the registration fees for the Chapter Chairs and State officers for the World Convention.(20-0)

Gino gave an estimated cost for Airfare and ground trans. for the convention. $329 round trip and approx.$20 for ground trans.. MM2P for Gino to make arrangements for the Airline tickets for the convention. MM2P for $2000 to Gino as a deposit for the tickets.
State campout-the site is paid for and filling fast.

MM2P to give a check to Ch.4 for $1300 for the food expenses for the campout.

Mryna would like to see regional conference- 1 day training for house officers for basic house education. We need more training to insure responsible running houses As a reminder the chapters are responsible for the their houses training. Mryna feels this would be a great opportunity for the Housing Services Position in each Chapter. The first committee meeting regarding this issue we meet Friday @ the State conference.

We will also be discussing a newcomer orientation night for all new people to Oxford House.

Rondy got gift for Tom and it is very nice.

Motion to include the World Council members registration fees to be paid for by the state association.

Tony encouraged the Chapters to help with the expenses of sending their world council members to the world convention.

Amended motion, to pay for half of the World Council Members and Alumni registration as needed. (14-4)

Chapters may want to look into getting a business account for copies from Kinko’s

Lance reported on a recent rash on theft and what we can do to protect our houses.


1) Follow basic safety procedures: President and the Treasurer doing the audit together. 


2) Hide the checkbook


3) No petty cash


4) No writing checks for cash


5) Post bank statements in common area of house.


6) The treasurer is not to be a signer on the house account


7) Anyone who is interested in the houses monies should attend the house officer’s workshop.  

8) Work closely with your bank.

Awards for the Workshop: please send all suggestions to Judy.

Ch.4 is excused for attending the State mtg. due to car trouble.

MM2P to fine Chapters7 and 11 for not attending the State mtg.

Motion to allow up to $2000 for Judy and Gino’s expenses for the next two months if they need it (19-0)

Sherry is asking for more support in Eastern Washington.

Amie-Jo is willing to go and help.

Phil made a motion that a chapter officer must represent their chapter rather than sending their alumni to the state association meeting. It must be a Chapter officer. (20-0)
Motion to resume fine for Ch.3 (Dennis’ absence) (14-5)

Judy is encouraging us to strengthen existing houses, as well as, their chapters.

Tony called for another meeting of the State officers in Olympia @ the Tumwater Oxford House between now and the next State Association Mtg. Time TBA.    
Chapter summaries were read.  MMSP to accept to adjourn (18-0) Meeting adjourned at 4:50p.m. with the third step prayer. The next State Association meeting will be in Tacoma.

CHAPTER SUMMARIES

1 Chapter 1 –Ballinger Women’s house has multiple vacancies, investigated complaints, of controlling members there, attended their house meeting, reviewed their books, will continue to attend their house meetings Mukilteo house landlord continues to be disagreeing with  issues around out tenancy. He is adamant and we have been informed he will not renew the lease, We are seeking to relocate that house. At Terrace Creek, also met with the members of that house about their control issues. Terrace Creek Landlord is going through a divorce and selling the house. Will try to refer sale to an Oxford House buyer. Chapter participation could be much better. Hoping that the workshops will increase awareness, and attract a new wave of people. Issue about non-refundable move-in fee in house needs to have a waiver at deposit signed.
2 Chapter 2 –With the closing if the Carlson House in Chaoter5 the Parkside house has moved from Chapter 2 to help balance out the Chapters in the Clark County area. Although we will miss their support we are more than happy to help out our sister chapter. We have just established a major fundraising committee and are looking forward to our next fund raiser at the Gee Creek rest stop. We are also getting very excited as the workshop and other summer activities grow near. Contributions are the highest they have ever been and I expect that by the next association meeting we will be batting a 1000. As always I’m Proud to say” Chapter 2 leads the way” Grow or go. 
3 Chapter 3 –Closed Indian Trails: Grand is coming along.
4 Chapter 4 –Our chapter is doing quite well. We raised our bed rate and funds are increasing. Meeting attendance if good. A committee was formed to speak with local law enforcement to inform them about Oxford House in hopes to gain their support. Chapter is becoming more involved with reaching out to treatment centers. 

5 Chapter 5 –Chapter 5 is doing very well. The Parkside house moved fromch.2 to 5. Our workshop is coming along very well. We had the Carlson house close. The sign house is doing well thanks to Blake stepping in and getting them back into the swing of things. We are all looking forward to the workshop.
6 Chapter 6 –The chapter is doing well and running smoothly. Houses stay full and work on paying bills. 

7 Chapter 7 –absent
8 Chapter 8 –Chapter 8 is looking forward to working with the state association on opening an Oxford House in Walla Walla. Then maybe the Clarkston area. Eastern Washington needs an outreach Representative to work more closely with Wanatchee, Yakima, Spokane, Tri-Cities and Walla Walla  areas. For some years now , the main focus has been opening  massive amounts of houses in Western Washington. Are these houses making their monthly payments back to their start up loans? To the State Association : Should we split the state of Washington Oxford Association? Then, DASA may be persuaded to hire and assign a full-time outreach rep. to open new Oxford houses in the Eastern Washington area and assist existing houses as well as their chapters. 
9 Chapter 9 –Chapter 9 is struggling a little with keeping houses full but our house participation is up. Members are pulling together and doing extra presentations to help fill the houses. The St.Criox house is doing pretty good. In 1 month they have 6 out of 9 beds filled. All the guys are pulling together to get all the work done on the house. Things have been a little stressful but I’m sure it will get better.
10 Chapter 10 – The chapter is doing OK, but we voted to close Mount Crest as a women’s house and see if it can make it as a men’s house. We are also concerned about the American Lake house because they are not paying their house dues and chapter wants to pull their charter. If they don’t want to be a part of Oxford Chapter 10 then close them down. The chapter has voted to expel American Lake house.
11 Chapter 11 –absent

12 Chapter 12 –With the opening of two new houses N.Callow and Lavender Hill our herd is growing, gathering the masses just like addicts without relapse. Long live the herd.

13 Chapter 13 –Houses are doing pretty well. Going back to monthly potluck HSR meetings to keep further in touch with houses. Had a few problems with sharing prescription drugs. Reviewed guidelines at the last chapter meeting. Bowling league doing good. Looking forward to the workshop and the campout.
14 Chapter 14 –Houses are staying full except the viewpoint house. I’ve been attending different house meetings. Bach Cr has not been having houses etc. there attendance is poor from Wenathcee . this has been an on going problem and Ch. 14 has been thinking about kicking they out of  the  chapter. Try to call :no response.
15 Chapter 15 – We are going good. We need a new Chapter treasurer and a new HSR. We should have a hotline soon.
	CHAPTER
	# OF HOUSES
	# OF BEDS
	# OF VACANCIES
	# OF RELAPSES
	OWS DONATIONS
	CHECKING
	SAVINGS
	
	

	1
	10
	91
	10
	7
	600
	1326.35
	
	
	

	2
	10
	88
	11
	4
	950
	1050.87
	
	
	

	3
	9
	
	8
	4
	150
	1400
	
	
	

	4
	8
	69
	1
	1
	475
	1534.23
	
	
	

	5
	10
	84
	17
	11
	800
	2619.24
	
	
	

	6
	9
	82
	4
	5
	850
	2683.32
	
	
	

	7
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	8
	8
	62
	6
	1
	425
	670
	
	
	

	9
	6
	44
	9
	3
	250
	1275
	
	
	

	10
	12
	109
	7
	3
	345
	2229.28
	
	
	

	11
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	12
	8
	62
	4
	3
	150
	2287
	
	
	

	13
	11
	96
	9
	5
	920
	2659.93
	
	
	

	14
	6
	46
	3
	5
	500
	1200
	
	
	

	15
	7
	59
	15
	6
	200
	1037.23
	
	
	


